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SECRET

Copy of sccret letter No. AA/327/23/71, dated the 29the December, 1971, from the Deputy
Secrefary to Govt. of India. Ministry of Exiernal Affeirs, New Delhi to the Chief Secretaries of all
State Governments and Union Territories, : :

Subject—Procedure to be adopted for invitation for training courses abroad by Private International
Organisations. :

Instances have come to the notice of the Government where Private International - Organisations

- of other countries have tried to extend  individual invitations to scholars/trainees in India for training

courses abroad in order to get foot-hold in our semsitive border areas. Perhaps, the Private

International Organisations of foreign countries have resorted to the above means because the

Government of India, on security considerations did not consider it desirable to allow the

representatives of the Private International organisations to take up projects in these sensitive border
areas, ;

2. Ministry of Home Affairs cte. are, therefore, requested to ensure that in future the
Government of India would not entertain any individual invitations from any private International
Organisations of foreign countries wunless they are sponsored by the parent Government and
have been approved by the Government of India on the analogy of scholarships offered under
the Colombo Plan.
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